
Public Notice is hereby given pursuant to subsection 
162(2) of The Municipal Act that the Council of the 
Town of Niverville intends to present its financial 
plan for the fiscal year 2020 at a Public Hearing at 
the Niverville Centennial Arena (**NOTE VENUE 
CHANGE) on the 21st day of April, 2020 at 7:00 
p.m. Council will hear any person who would like to 
make a presentation, ask questions or register an 
objection to the financial plan as provided.   

A copy of the financial plan is available for review on 
the Town website: https://whereyoubelong.ca/town-
council/notices-and-advertising. 

The CAO will receive objections, support or com-
ments about the financial plan by email, letter or ver-
bally for individuals that cannot or prefer not to at-
tend the Hearing.   

Please provide your communication by 12:00 
p.m. on April 20, 2020 to plan-
ning@whereyoubelong.ca  
or call 204-388-4600 ext. 113. This correspond-
ence will be presented to Council and recorded in 
the minutes of the Public Hearing.  Anonymous com-
ments will not be addressed.  Social distancing 
measures will be in force for those attending the 
Council meeting.  Residents who are attending the 
Public Hearing are encouraged to come early to al-
low time to sign in.   

If you would like to be part of the Public Hearing 
by way of conference call, you must contact the 
Town Office by 12:00 p.m. on April 20th, 2020 to 
pre-register (email planning@whereyoubelong.ca 
or call 204-388-4600). 

Eric King, CPA, CGA 
CAO, Town of Niverville 

Questions? Contact finance@whereyoubelong.ca  
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Additions to the Voters List and/or  

Personal Security Protection Requests 

 

In accordance with Section 36 of The Municipal 
Councils and School Board Elections Act 
(MCSBEA), the Town of Niverville Voters List is 
open for changes or revisions. 

·  Any person who is eligible to vote in munici-
pal elections in the Local Authority of the Town of 
Niverville can have his or her name added to the  
Voters List, or have any information about the  
voter in the Voters List corrected. 

·  Any person can request to have his or her 
name and address obscured from the Voters List. 

A person whose name has been obscured will 
receive a Personal Security Certificate and  identi-
fication number.  In a vote on a question, that 
person may only vote by Sealed Envelope Ballot 
and cannot vote in person at the regular or ad-
vance voting places. 

To implement the above, a written request in-
cluding name and address along with proof of 
identity must be submitted to the Senior Election 
Official in person, by e-mail, fax or mail to: 

 

Audrey Neufeld 
Senior Election Official 
Town of Niverville 
Box 267, Niverville, MB  R0A 1E0 
329 Bronstone Drive 
204-388-4600 ext. 102 / Fax: 204-388-6110 
audrey.neufeld@whereyoubelong.ca 
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NEW COMPOST SITE FOR 2020 

Residents are asked to note that the location for dropping off grass 
clippings and leaves has changed to 736 Schultz Avenue 
(Niverville Business Park). The compost site behind the curling rink 
is now permanently closed.  Branches need to be brought to the 
local transfer station or a landfill site of your choosing—they will not 
be accepted at this site. 

Hours of operation will be: Monday—Friday: 2:00 pm—8:00 pm 
   Saturday: 10:00 am—4:00 pm 
   Sunday: 1:00 pm—6:00 pm 

Site will be opening in May. Please do not dump at the site un-
til it is open.  Stay tuned to www.whereyoubelong.ca for an 
announcement regarding the official opening date.  Please 
note that the site is under 24 hour surveillance. 

SEWER BACK UP REMINDER 

Experiencing a sewer back up issue? Before you 
incur any costs by calling a private sewer cleaning 
company, please contact the Town first. Town staff 
will then check the  sewer main to determine if that 
is where the problem lies. During regular office 
hours, call the Town Office at 204-388-4600. After 
hours, contact Operations at 204-388-4600 ext. 
111 and leave a message including call back tele-
phone number. Within a reasonable time frame, a 
staff member will call you back confirming the mat-
ter and if required, complete a site inspection. The 
full Sewer and Water Service Connection Repair 
Policy can be viewed on the Town website: 
www.whereyoubelong,ca/images/latestnews/
pdfs/01-7SewerWaterConnectionRepairPolicy.pdf 

 

To help prevent sewer blockages in the Town’s 
main line, please remember the following: 

Kitchen grease, feminine hygiene products, Q-tips, 
wet wipes and similar items need to be disposed 
of in the weekly dry garbage removal. 

Teach our children that shirts, towels, toys, etc. 
cannot be flushed into the sewer system. 

When  a sewer problem is first noticed– stop flush-
ing and/or draining water within your home. Your 
sewer backup valve, if operating correctly, should 
prevent sewer from the main line from backing up 
into your home. Environmental responsibility be-
gins at home.  Thank you for your cooperation in 
this matter. 

POSTPONED 
COMMUNITY 

EVENTS 
 
The following spring events are being 
postponed until the fall: 
 
• Niverville Community Garage Sale 
• Free Give Away Day 
• Spring Clean Up days 
 
Please stay tuned to www.whereyoubelong.ca 
for an announcement regarding the new dates. 

Remember to maintain  
social (physical)  

distancing 
-it’s the responsible  

thing to do! 
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